


MAGIRT Executive Board Meeting Minutes
Sunday, February 1, 2015
[bookmark: _GoBack]
[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]In Attendance:  Paige Andrew (Chair), Beth Cox (Vice Chair), Kathleen Weessies (Past Chair), Tami Morse (Secretary), Mike Smith (Treasurer), Iris Taylor, Nancy Kandoian, Louise Ratliff

Absent:  Susan Moore, Wade Bishop, Pete Reehling, Jessica Clemons, Sandy Schiefer, Angie Lee, Marcy Bidney

Call to Order: Chair Paige Andrew noted that a quorum was not present.  The Board members in attendance decided to continue the meeting, and to table any decisions that require a vote.

Officer Reports

Chair (Paige) – Paige began by thanking the officers, committee chairs, and discussion and interest group leaders of MAGIRT for their hard work and effective teamwork, especially during the planning of our Midwinter events.

Paige took an informal poll on how Zoom is working for our EB meetings.  Most people are happy with it, but there can be some issues depending on the PC used to run it.  The Board is finding the recording feature very useful.  The Chair Trio uses Zoom for their discussions as well.  Other committees or groups may also use Zoom for MAGIRT business if they wish.  MAGIRT pays a $100 annual subscription, so the next chair will need to re-evaluate whether or not to continue with it.  Login and password management will become an issue over time; the current login is personal to the current Chair, so he always has to act as host.  The Board will need to decide how to manage logins over time and who will be responsible for that.  Currently all of MAGIRT’s social media passwords are on the LibGuide and the logins and passwords are consistent.  Paige will look into making our Zoom account consistent with the other accounts as well.

Paige also asked for feedback on the job he is doing as Chair, particularly the level of communication he is giving us.  Overall, everyone agreed that Paige is doing a good job of communicating with the rest of the Board and MAGIRT as a whole.  There was some feeling that the number of emails has been high recently, and that the important points can get lost.  The recent flurry of new issues that came up all at once has contributed to the quantity of emails going out to the Board.  The Board will be juggling more things between Midwinter and the Annual Conference, and communicating more with MAGIRT and other units in ALA about what we are doing, so the high number of emails is likely to continue.

The Chair and Past Chair visited 5 or 6 of MAGIRT’s past vendor sponsors, with very positive responses.  Our sponsors are very interested in our upcoming programs in San Francisco.  Are there other niche vendors that we should approach?  Conversation brought up several more ideas which the Chair will pursue.


Vice Chair (Beth) – MAGIRT held two tours as social events at this conference, and both were very successful.  Six people went to the Field Museum’s Research Library, and Christine Giannoni, the Museum Librarian, and Diana Duncan, the Technical Services Librarian gave them a wonderful tour.  The Research Library is also hosting the Association of American Geographers in April, so they took this opportunity to prepare some of their exhibits for that visit and share them with our members.  

Kathleen reported on the trip to the Maclean Collection.  Pictures are posted on the MAGIRT website.  The owner of the collection is very active and involved in building the collection, looking through auction catalogs and sending his employees to bid on pieces he wants to add.  Six years ago they converted one of the owner’s factories into a storage and display facility for his collection.  The collection has about 30,000 items, all significant pieces, including a large collection of hanging wall maps.  The collection has a top level conservator working on the maps and books in the collection.  Now that they have this facility, they want researchers to come work in the collection, but at the same time they are secretive about the location of the collection.  Researchers that come to work in the collection get a stipend, a place to live, and use of the company car, in exchange for publishing their work and citing the collection.

Beth attended the Round Table Coordinating Assembly meeting on Friday.  The final conference report was sent to the RTCA email list before the meeting.  According to this report, one week before the Midwinter meeting ALA had 5,575 paid registrations; this is up from the meetings at Philadelphia and Seattle. The total ALA membership is down about 2200, at 54,873 members as of December, and almost all divisions and round tables are down in membership.  MAGIRT is down about 21 members.  The round tables that are up in membership are the newest ones.

The main focus of the RTCA meeting was a discussion of the ALA strategic planning form. This discussion was led by a representative from ALA, who sent out a discussion guide before the meeting and used it as an agenda for the discussion at RTCA.  There are three strategic initiatives (advocacy, information policy, and professional and leadership development) and three discussion questions: what does success look like, how do we get there, and how can your community (in this case, your Round Table) help?  This generated some good discussion and ideas.  ALA is trying to get everyone involved in this planning process, and one idea is to ask the Round Tables to have this discussion among their members over the next six months or so.

The next topic in the Vice Chair’s report was on social events at Annual in San Francisco. Originally we were not planning to have a tour because of the joint WAML events, but those fell through.  Beth is looking into possibilities.  Julie Sweetkind-Singer will be our local contact in the Bay Area, with assistance from Susan Powell.

The Board also discussed changing the night of the Awards Dinner in San Francisco, to Friday from Saturday, hoping to avoid the crowds expected for the Gay Freedom Day Parade.  Some alternatives were discussed: holding a reception instead of a restaurant dinner; taking a tour of the UC Berkeley Library and holding a reception there afterward (this might affect turnout since attendees would be required to commit to a five or six hour field trip); holding a restaurant dinner outside the city itself; or holding a combined reception and tour where attendees are free to get food and tour the facility at their leisure.

Secretary (Tami) – The minutes from the January 20 Executive Board meeting could not be approved without a quorum; approval was tabled until the next Executive Board meeting on April 6.

Tami shared more information on the ALA Institutional Repository, based on further communications with the ALA Archives.  The ALAIR is in fact the electronic arm of the ALA Archives.  ALA Connect differs from the ALAIR in that Connect is a space for group work, and does not have the emphasis on preservation that the ALAIR has.  The ALAIR is probably the most appropriate platform for official documents like our meeting minutes.  There is strong security in place: in order to add content you have to log in and be verified as an ALA member; to edit or delete content, you have to have someone at the ALA Archives make the changes.  This is both more secure, and cumbersome for minor changes.  ALA Archives is also developing the infrastructure to partition permissions – only allow MAGIRT members to submit to MAGIRT collections, for example.  If we decide to actively use the ALAIR, the Executive Board will have to make a decision about who will be responsible for submitting materials and managing our community there.  Further discussion and decisions can be made as the ALAIR infrastructure develops.  Paige still would like to contact the RTCA and find out if any other Round Tables are utilizing the ALAIR.  Tami will ask the Archives to set up a collection for our meeting minutes and agendas, and make a few trial submissions to test the process.  

Treasurer (Mike) – As of the end of the fiscal year in August, total revenue was $12,849 and total expenses were $6,461 for a net gain of $6,388, leaving an ending balance of $41,304.  There has been very little activity since the beginning of the new fiscal year.  These numbers do not include expenses for this conference, but our expenses have been low, with no use of AV or technology.  GeoTech was supposed to have internet and AV but never got it, so we shouldn't have to pay for it; the Treasurer and Chair Trio will keep an eye out for those expenses and contact Danielle about it if we are billed. 

The Board had a brief discussion of revenue streams into MAGIRT.  Our largest revenue stream is memberships.  Under Kathleen as Chair, we significantly increased our revenue from sponsorships.  We will begin charging nonmembers registration fees for webinars – the next webinar will be our first with fees.  We only hope to break even with webinar fees, covering per-person expenses for the webinars.

Mike reminded the Board that the recently approved budget for FY16 has to be submitted to ALA by February 7.  Another February deadline is coming up: those running for office need to submit a form to ALA in February.

The complete Treasurer’s report is appended to these minutes.

Past Chair (Kathleen) – Honors Award planning is moving forward.  Officer elections and Chair and DG positions are also moving forward but are confidential at this time.


Discussion Items

UN boundary files: Beth presented a draft of a letter GODORT is planning to send to the United Nations; we've been invited to suggest minor changes and add MAGIRT as a signatory. We were contacted originally regarding the unavailability of the UN Library’s boundary files.  The Board took a straw poll on the issue of signing this letter; no one objected.  

Collection Management practices document to assist USGS libraries: This issue was raised on MAPS-L by Chris Thiry of the Colorado School of Mines; there has been some discussion of disbanding his map collection, and he was looking for guidance or best practices to justify its continued existence.  This was discussed the day before the Executive Board meeting by the Map Collection Management Discussion Group.  MAGIRT may now become involved in revising a Special Libraries Association Geography and Map Division set of standards from 1987 as a basis.  Paige will ask Marcy for an update at our next Board meeting, then the Board can discuss whether it should form a task force to address this issue.  

Recordings of for-fee webinars:  MAGIRT has made the decision to charge nonmembers for access to webinars, and will start with our next webinar.  The next question we need to address is, do we want to charge for access to the webinar recordings afterward?  The infrastructure is in place to charge for the recordings as well, and other groups are doing it.  The Board feels that webinar attendees (members and nonmembers) should also get the recording free.  This issue was tabled until the next Board meeting for a discussion with a larger group. Paige will ask the Education Committee to do some more research into payment options available and currently in use by ALA units.  For example, ALCTS policy is that nonattendees may purchase the recording for 2 weeks after the webinar for the cost of the webinar; the webinar is posted online on their YouTube channel for free four months after it was presented.


Committee Updates
Bylaws & Governing Documents Committee (Kathleen) – No report.

Cataloging & Classification Committee (Susan) – Susan will submit a report to base line and to the Secretary for inclusion in the minutes.

Education Committee (Wade) – Paige made the report for this committee, since no members were present.  He announced the next three webinars:
· Feb. 19: GeoBlacklight, our first attempt to charge nonmembers $20 to attend; 
· March 5: Yaxing Wei will present on environmental data management best practices.  This webinar will be free because he works for a federal agency and cannot charge for it; 
· March 26: Nicole Kong will present on the Purdue Library’s geospatial support efforts for Digital Humanities.  We will charge a fee for this as well.
In addition, Mark McGee has committed to present on the OpenGeoportal tool, which is currently in beta test.  Once it is stabilized, he will arrange a date for this presentation.

The Education Committee will work on documenting the process of setting up a for-fee webinar after the first one is held later this month.
GeoTech Committee (Pete) – Paige also reported for this committee.  We had issues with the subscription to ArcGIS Online; it wasn’t clear whether MAGIRT would be able to subscribe for $250 per year, as originally planned, or if we would have to pay the full $2000 that Esri usually charges.  This has now been clarified, and the original plan (piggybacking on SFU’s subscription and paying $250) is on the table again.  We could use ArcGIS Online for our membership map, for the Guide to U.S. Map Resources, and to assist other round tables.  We need to publicize our ability to make maps for other round tables if they can give us geographic data.  Paige will add further consideration of the subscription to the minutes of the next Board meeting.

Membership and Marketing Committee and Online Presence Committee (Paige and Kathleen) – Both committees met jointly at Midwinter.   They discussed ideas for swag, and the need for Membership and Marketing to step up the PR for upcoming programs. MMC is trying a model where one person is in charge of social media per month, but that leaves updating the LibGuide and website out.  Should the social media person be responsible for the LibGuide and website as well?

Publications (Sandy) – The minutes from their last meeting were submitted via email.

Program Planning – This committee met at Midwinter and discussed the programs to be held at Annual: the GIS DG-sponsored presentation by Erik Kansa on his online research tool Open Context, and the joint MAGIRT/GODORT program on geospatial data visualization. Both programs are in good shape; the next step is to generate much more PR for them.
ALCTS CaMMS/MAGIRT Cataloging Cartographic Resources Interest Group (Iris) – The IG met at Midwinter; 17 were in attendance.  Some of the discussion topics included: 
· using “landowners” as a test case for creating a new relationship designator, with a definition; 
· use of RDA, outside the Library of Congress.  All the attendees at the IG meeting are using RDA, and most are also creating RDA-based headings; 
· GPO is considering hosting and archiving digital USGS topo maps. Richard Huffine is asking map libraries to contact GPO and express support for this.  GPO actually approached Richard and asked him to bring this to the map library community; 
· discussion on the 006 field and appropriate special material designation (300$a) for cartographic electronic resources; 
· a subgroup within the Cataloging and Classification Committee has been developing a set of best practices for moving to RDA in cartographic cataloging.  They asked the Interest Group for feedback, particularly on the use of the phrase “best practices” in the title.  Individuals attending felt the word “guidelines” would be better, and also advised that the document be posted on the LibGuide, where it can have a more interactive presence.  The goal is to post a final version of this new document by the 2015 Annual Conference.

GIS Discussion Group (Angie) – No report.

Map Collection Management Discussion Group (Marcy) – The Discussion Group met at Midwinter; Paige will ask Marcy to submit notes from the meeting.

Liaisons Reports

AACCCM (Susan Moore) – no report

ALA Planning and Budget Assembly (Mike Smith) – No report.

ALCTS-CCS CC:DA (Min Zhang) – No report.

FGDC Users/Historical Data Working Group (Eliza Bettinger) – A report was submitted via email, and is attached to these minutes.

Freedom to Read Foundation (Susan Moore) – A brief report was submitted to Paige Andrew: 
It’s the 45th anniversary of FTRF.  Many events are being planned to celebrate and raise funds.

Issues the Foundation are monitoring include the Arizona case about curriculum that are designed primarily for pupils of a particular ethnic group, Patriot Act reauthorization, Arizona nude photo law, Supreme Court cases on true threats and open records, parental pressure groups trying to set school curriculum, and disappearing documents from the Web.

Membership is remaining stable.

Geospatial Content Subgroup for National Digital Stewardship Alliance (Julie Sweetkind-Singer) – no report

GODORT (Hallie Pritchett) ‒ no report

GODORT’s Committee on Rare and Endangered Documents (Mike Smith) -- This committee met virtually on January 12, and a representative from GPO talked about the FDLP National Plan.  The committee will discuss this further at Annual when they meet with representatives from GPO again.  A representative from the Depository Library Council reported that their working group addressing offsite and closed stack storage will post results of a survey soon, and a best practices document is tentatively planned to be ready in time for discussion at the DLC virtual spring meeting. There is an older ERIC document addressing the same thing that they are considering updating.  The committee also discussed a possible tour at Annual to the San Francisco City History Center.

LC Geography and Map Division (Min Zhang) – No report.

MARC Advisory Committee (Susan Moore) – No report.

Rare Books and Manuscripts Section of ACRL (Nancy Kandoian) -- RBMS has made their preconferences before Annual into a separate conference instead, and they may not be held just before Annual or in the same city in the future.  The conference will be in Oakland just before ALA in 2015, and in Coral Gables in 2016. They are hoping that one workshop in 2016 will be based on the publication of DCRM Cartographic.  They are currently doing a close reading of DCRM(C), and would like to encourage noncatalogers to get involved, so they know the document is understandable to them, too.  Nancy asked that anyone who wants to be involved to please let her know.  The deadline is March 1, and the list of chapters is on the wiki.  Nancy will send the URL to the MAGIRT Secretary.

USGS (Vacant) – No report.

Western Association of Map Libraries (Paige Andrew for Kathy Rankin) – submitted via email; edited by Paige Andrew and attached at the end of these minutes.


Announcements

Beth attended part of the ALCTS Catalog Management Interest Group meeting.  Cynthia Whitacre from the Library of Congress talked about hybrid records: LC has always been a hybrid environment, even before RDA, with AACR2, AACR1 and pre-AACR records co-existing in OCLC.  The next presentation was about contracting with Backstage Library Works for RDA enrichment, with lots of data on what types of libraries chose to do which types of enrichment.  Both the client libraries (University of Colorado, Boulder and the University of Minnesota) emphasized that this will not clean up your dirty data; in fact it makes your dirty data more obvious when the reload fails.  The last presentation was by Kelley McGrath from the University of Oregon, on their crowdsourced project to transcribe credits for moving images.

Nancy asked about publicizing the Maclean Collection to the rare books community.  Kathleen encouraged her and others to contact the curator, Tom Hall, if they have research interests or would like to see the collection; his office number is 224-544-5073, mobile number 847-778-3610, and his email address is thall@macleancollection.com.

Iris is planning a panel discussion for Annual for the IG, and asked for presenters; no topic was specified at this time.  Louise suggested a panel on administrative ideas for how institutions manage both GIS and sheet maps, especially when a single person has responsibility for both.  Iris also reported that LC is working on an update to their Map Cataloging Manual, and hopes to have it ready by Annual.  

Kathleen announced that MSU will be posting a GIS librarian position this Spring.

Paige participated in ALA’s “Check Out a Librarian” event at this conference, a venue for MLIS students or other librarians to have quick conversations with experienced librarians about their work.  Paige talked to about six people, most of whom are interested in geospatial aspects.  The Journal of Map & Geography Libraries is looking for potential papers, so contact Paige with ideas.  They have a theme issue on geospatial data management, curation, and preservation coming out soon, and they have so much content on this topic, they will publish it in two issues.

Adjournment
Next Exec Board Meeting Date:  Monday, April 6, 2015, via Zoom


Addenda: Reports from Officers, Committee Chairs, and Liaisons
Treasurer’s 2015 Midwinter Conference Report

At the end of the 2014 fiscal year in August, MAGIRT’s total revenue was $12,849 and total expenses were $6,461, for a net gain of $6,388.  The carryover balance from fiscal year 2013 was $34,916, leaving an ending balance of $41,304 for 2013-14. 

So far in fiscal year 2015, as of the end of December, total revenue was $2,332 and total expenses were just $262, leaving an ending net balance of $43,398. 

MAGIRT’s fiscal standing continues to remain strong.

Michael L. Smith
Acting Treasurer
MAGIRT

Submitted at the ALA Midwinter Conference
January 2015
Chicago

	
	Map and Geography Round Table Treasurer's Annual Report, FY 14 (2013-2014)

	Through August 30, 2014
	

	
	Code #  Account Title
	Admin.
	Admin.
	Total
	Total

	
	
	Budgeted
	thru 08/14
	Budgeted
	thru 08/14

	Beginning Balance
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	3000  Carryover from 2012/2013
	 
	 
	 
	$34,916 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Revenue
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	4000-4003 Dues
	$9,925 
	$7,206 
	$9,925 
	$7,206 

	
	4100-4101 Sales/Books, Pamphlets
	$2,200 
	$236 
	$2,200 
	$236 

	
	4109 Sales/Misc.
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 

	
	4110 Subscriptions
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 

	
	4140 Advertising
	$0 
	$200 
	$0 
	$200 

	
	4200 Registration Fees
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 

	
	4400 Donations/Honoraria
	$0 
	$4,015 
	$0 
	$4,015 

	
	4490 Miscellaneous Revenue
	$0 
	$1,191 
	$0 
	$1,191 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Revenue
	$12,125 
	$12,849 
	$12,125 
	$12,849 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Expenses
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	5016 Professional Memberships
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 

	
	5122 Bank S/C
	$75 
	$168 
	$75 
	$168 

	
	5210 Transportation
	$600 
	$0 
	$600 
	$0 

	
	5212 Lodging & Meals
	$200 
	$0 
	$200 
	$0 

	
	5300 Facilities Rental
	$200 
	$0 
	$200 
	$0 

	
	5301 Conf. Equip. Rental
	$1,100 
	$0 
	$1,100 
	$0 

	
	5302 Meal Functions
	$2,000 
	$3,630 
	$2,000 
	$3,630 

	
	5304 Speaker/Guest Expense
	$1,500 
	$0 
	$1,500 
	$0 

	
	5306 Awards
	$350 
	$319 
	$350 
	$319 

	
	5309 A/V Equip Rental & Labor
	$1,250 
	$0 
	$1,250 
	$0 

	
	5402 Printing-Outside
	$125 
	$129 
	$125 
	$129 

	
	5410 Mail Service-Outside
	$200 
	$0 
	$200 
	$0 

	
	5433 Order Processing
	$0 
	($1)
	$0 
	($1)

	
	5500 Supplies/Operating
	$600 
	$78 
	$600 
	$78 

	
	5501 Equip/Software
	$600 
	$748 
	$600 
	$748 

	
	5523 Postage/E-mail
	$0 
	$25 
	$0 
	$25 

	
	5550 Promotion
	$350 
	$466 
	$350 
	$466 

	
	5560 Organizational Support
	$500 
	$0 
	$500 
	$0 

	
	5599 Miscellaneous Expense
	$0 
	$40 
	$0 
	$40 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Direct Expenses
	$10,400 
	$5,602 
	$10,400 
	$5,731 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	5902-5910 Inter-Unit Transfers
	$750 
	$139 
	$750 
	$139 

	
	5911 Overhead
	$993 
	$720 
	$993 
	$720 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Expenses
	$11,393 
	$6,461 
	$11,393 
	$6,461 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Net Revenue/(Expense)
	
	$6,388 
	
	$6,388 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Ending Balance as of August 2014
	 
	 
	 
	$41,304 




	Map and Geography Round Table Treasurer's Midwinter Report, FY 15 (2014-2015)

	Through December 31, 2014
	

	
	Code #  Account Title
	Admin.
	Admin.
	Total
	Total

	
	
	Budgeted
	thru 12/14
	Budgeted
	thru 12/14

	Beginning Balance
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	3000  Carryover from 2013/2014
	 
	 
	 
	$41,328 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Revenue
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	4000-4003 Dues
	$8,120 
	$2,312 
	$8,120 
	$2,312 

	
	4100-4101 Sales/Books, Pamphlets
	$750 
	$20 
	$750 
	$20 

	
	4109 Sales/Misc.
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 

	
	4110 Subscriptions
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 

	
	4140 Advertising
	$100 
	$0 
	$100 
	$0 

	
	4200 Registration Fees
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 

	
	4400 Donations/Honoraria
	$2,000 
	$0 
	$2,000 
	$0 

	
	4490 Miscellaneous Revenue
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Revenue
	$10,970 
	$2,332 
	$10,970 
	$2,332 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Expenses
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	5122 Bank S/C
	$150 
	$31 
	$150 
	$31 

	
	5210 Transportation
	$600 
	$0 
	$600 
	$0 

	
	5212 Lodging & Meals
	$200 
	$0 
	$200 
	$0 

	
	5300 Facilities Rental
	$200 
	$0 
	$200 
	$0 

	
	5301 Conf. Equip. Rental
	$1,100 
	$0 
	$1,100 
	$0 

	
	5302 Meal Functions
	$2,000 
	$0 
	$2,000 
	$0 

	
	5304 Speaker/Guest Expense
	$1,500 
	$0 
	$1,500 
	$0 

	
	5306 Awards
	$650 
	$0 
	$650 
	$0 

	
	5309 A/V Equip Rental & Labor
	$2,500 
	$0 
	$2,500 
	$0 

	
	5402 Printing-Outside
	$300 
	$0 
	$300 
	$0 

	
	5410 Mail Service-Outside
	$200 
	$0 
	$200 
	$0 

	
	5433 Order Processing
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 

	
	5500 Supplies/Operating
	$300 
	$0 
	$300 
	$0 

	
	5501 Equip/Software
	$600 
	$0 
	$600 
	$0 

	
	5523 Postage/E-mail
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 

	
	5550 Promotion
	$500 
	$0 
	$500 
	$0 

	
	5560 Organization Support
	$1,000 
	$0 
	$1,000 
	$0 

	
	5599 Miscellaneous Expense
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Direct Expenses
	$11,800 
	$31 
	$11,800 
	$31 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	5902-5910 Inter-Unit Transfers
	$675 
	$0 
	$675 
	$0 

	
	5911 Overhead
	$800 
	$231 
	$800 
	$231 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Expenses
	$12,600 
	$262 
	$12,600 
	$262 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Net Revenue/(Expense)
	
	$2,071 
	
	$2,071 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Ending Balance as of December 2014
	 
	 
	$43,398 





Liaison Report for the Users/Historical Data Working Group (U/HDWG)
for the 2015 ALA Midwinter Conference

The Users/Historical Data Working Group (U/HDWG) is a project of the FGDC (the Federal Geo Data Committee). The FGDC consists of 32 members, all representatives of federal agencies that create geospatial data. The purpose of the U/HDWG is to bring together federal agencies and others (like libraries) who use geospatial data, rather than create it. Among the group's goals that may be of interest to MAGIRT members, they:

-- promote an awareness of the historical dimensions of data
-- facilitate long-term retention, storage, preservation, and access of geospatial data
-- develop mechanisms for coordinated development, use, sharing, and dissemination of
    historically valuable data that has been financed by federal funds.

U/HDWG members meet by conference call, and meetings often feature a guest presentation.
Guest presentations that occurred before I became the liaison to the group include:

-- Use of GeoPDFs by the United States Army
-- Historic Topo Maps by the USGS
-- E-records transfer policies of NARA (National Archives and Records Administration)

There have been three meetings since I began my liaison-ship. One I was not able to attend. The next meeting is scheduled for February.

Meeting July 18, 2014

Presenter: Louise Matthews, of the NAIP Field Office at Salt Lake City
Topic: The Aerial Photography Field Office (APFO) Historical Film Library's efforts toward preservation and access
· The library contains 65,000 cans of film, taken from airplanes all over the country (more heavily agricultural states are more heavily photographed), from the 1940s to about 2005.
· It's one of the few places from which you can actually order a hard copy of a historic film. [The previous process was to produce a print from the desired exposure. Now, when an order comes, the whole roll is scanned, and a print is made of the desired image from the digital version.]
· Five years ago, the library began the enormous task of scanning the film and creating digital imagery. Eventually, all scanned imagery will publicly available.
· Indexes exist but are currently used in-house only; not publicly available.
· Learned about issues with film preservation including acetate degradation (vinegar syndrome) and degradation of metal cans;  
Meeting October 23, 2014:

Presenter: Dan Kowal, IT Specialist in Data Management at the NOAA National Geophysical Data Center in Boulder, CO. 
Topic:  NOAA's Data Center consolidation, and long-term data stewardship issues
· NOAA's geophysical data center (currently in Boulder CO), climactic data center (currently in Asheville NC), and oceanographic data center (currently in Maryland) are in the process of consolidating. Rollout with begin in 2015 and the new center will come to full operational capacity in 2022.
· Some of the initial challenges are the fact that everyone connected with the new system must arrive at common definitions. Also, some leaders of the planning are accustomed to thinking about only about getting data in and out of a system. They need to be educated about data management and preservation planning.
Submitted by Eliza Bettinger to the MAGIRT Chair on Jan. 29, 2015.

Eliza Bettinger
Spatial Data Specialist
American Geographical Society Library
UW-Milwaukee
Milwaukee WI USA
414-229-6282



WAML Liaison Report to MAGIRT at Midwinter 2015

The Western Association of Map Libraries (WAML) met at UCLA September 3rd through 6th, 2014. Speakers presented on topics such as analyzing old maps using MapAnalyst, GIS, and Adobe Photoshop; changing land use by subdividing agricultural land; the John Feathers’ major map gift to the Los Angeles Public Library; ISO metadata management for geospatial data; the history of the Fairchild Aerial Surveys Collection; using ArcGIS Model Builder to drive polygon bounding coordinates: a digital Sanborn maps test case; and geospatial digital humanities. The field trip was to the Hammer Museum of Modern Art on the UCLA campus (http://hammer.ucla.edu/) , and some people also went to the Getty Museum.

The July 2014 issue of the WAML Information Bulletin (IB) was the last published as a print issue. The November 2014 issue, which is the first digital-only issue, is available at http://www.waml.org/ib/. The July 2014 issue as well as some back issues are also available on the same webpage. There will be members only content in the online IB.

WAML is joining with MAGIRT to produce webinars. Chris Thiry of the Colorado School of Mines did a webinar on Creating Interactive Map Indexes on May 7th, 2014. WAML also co-sponsors some of the MAGIRT webinars such as the one on Creating Enterprise Cultural Resource GIS Data delivered in January 2015.

The Executive Board of WAML, as of July 2014 is:

Jon Jablonski, President
Chris Thiry, Vice-President/President Elect
Melissa (Lisa) Lamont, Treasurer 
Chrissy Klenke, Secretary 
Katie Lage, Past President

Respectfully submitted,

Katherine Rankin 
WAML Liaison to MAGIRT
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